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Racing

Toscano Junior Hill and Dale Race 2:

The second race of the Toscano Hill and Dale races took place on Thursday 24th May in Tollymore Forest Park. Well done to the 40 (19 from Newcastle AC) Primary School athletes and 23 (8 from Newcastle AC) Post Primary School athletes who took part. The Primary School race was won by Jack O’Farrell from Burren AC and the first girl was Sarah Dougherty from Newcastle AC. The Post Primary School race was won by Patrick Sheridan from Newcastle AC and the first girl was Emma Hutchinson from Ballymena & Antrim AC. Full results and photos are available on website. Report by Joe McCann can be read here. The next Junior Hill and Dale race is on Thursday 7th June in Donard Forest. Hopefully we will see a lot more of our juniors competing at this event. You can now register online for this race.  If you have already registered for Race 1 or Race 2 you do not need to do so again. If you did not return your number please bring it with you to Race 3. Full details are on website. Volunteers are needed to marshal the courses.  Please let any of the junior coaches know if you can help.
Thanks to Toscano Pizzeria for their generous sponsorship.
Schools Track & Field Championships
Congratulations to Sarah McGlynn who is now Down Schools Champion and Ulster Schools Champion in the Minor Girls Shot Putt. Sarah threw 8.13 meters at Down Schools and 8.90 meters at the Ulster Schools.

Katie Ireland was 4th in the Down Schools Shot Putt throwing 8.14m in a field of 31 junior girls.
Dara Herron was 6th in Down Schools Long Jump jumping 4.23m in a field of 33 junior girls
Megan Rodgers was 10th in the Down Schools Junior Girls Javelin event throwing 15.20m.
Patrick Sheridan was 3rd in the Down Schools 3000m race in a time of 10:16.2. Patrick qualified for the Ulster School Championships where he improved his time to record a Personal Best of 9.56.58.

Upcoming Race Dates
· Toscano Junior Hill and Dale Races

There will be 3 Junior Hill and Dale races this year 
              sponsored by Toscano Pizzeria.  
Dates are as follows:

Race 1 : 12th April, Castlewellan Forest Park

Race 2 : 24th May, Tollymore Forest Park

Race 3 : 7th June, Donard Forest.

Can everyone please register their details online asap.  Online Registration will close on Wednesday. There is a huge amount of organisation involved in the senior and junior Hill and Dale Series so please help us by registering early and turning up early to get your race number and running vest. No pre-payment is required. Entry fee of £2/race is payable on the night of each race. Please remember that all competitors need time to warm up prior to racing.
· Ulster and NI Track & Field Championships
The Ulster and Northern Ireland Track and Field Championships U9 –U13 are taking place on Saturday 9th June in Shercock, County Cavan.

A team of 30 juniors have been selected to compete in the above Championships. 5 coaches will be meeting the team there. Coaches and athletes have dedicated their time to extra training for the past 4 weeks so everyone is ready for a fun weekend of competition. Training included a visit from coach Mel Koffi from the Ivory Coast who represented his country in the 1988 Olympic games in Seoul in the 400 meter hurdles. He is a world-wide level 2 coach, so it was a fantastic opportunity for the whole junior team to have such a high profile coach offering them some great advice on long jumping, sprinting and relays. Training also included a trip to Newry running track.  This was a great experience for the team especially for those juniors who had never run on an athletics track before. 
The Ulster and Northern Ireland Track and Field Championships U14 –U17 are taking place on Saturday 18th  & Sunday 19th June at the Antrim Forum.

Club members competing are:

Patrick Sheridan in 800m and 3000m

Dearbhla Magee in 800m and 1500m

Jack Quinn in 200m

Dara Herron in Long Jump
Training   

Training will take place as usual on Monday 4th June 2012.
Kit
Please remember to come suitably dressed for training and racing. Training will still take place outside if it is raining. 

I have some t-shirts which can be purchased at the subsidized price of £5.  If you wish to purchase a hoodie please email the details.
Membership and Contact Details

Can everyone please remember to pay their £1 training fee each night. This is important as it pays for training facilities and equipment.

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions etc. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. 

Volunteers

Congratulations to Jana Rodgers who has volunteered 50 hours with the junior club as part of the  Goldmark Volunteering Scheme. Thanks for all your help Jana.  Jana is now concentrating on studying for her 4 A Levels but will return to volunteering in September to aim for her 100 hours certificate. 
Tesco Vouchers
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